FLORIDA SKP BOARD EMERGENCY WORK SESSION. March 23, 2020

Board members Frank King, Ed Landry, Pat Dubuc, Diane Luppens, June Post, Bud Hodgkins, and Steve Little met 9:30 a.m. March 23, 2020, on the outdoor pool patio to revise the recently-enacted CORONAVIRUS PROCEDURES (see attached).

From this date until further notice, the clubhouse will be open 7 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. only; the laundry will be open but participants should bring sanitizing wipes to clean machines before use; and the pool is restricted to a maximum of 10 people at a time. Self-quarantine of 14 days is extended to anyone entering the park, both members and visitors. Members transacting business with the office should do so via the office slot from the mail room unless the member is picking up a package.

BOARD MEETING FOR APRIL is cancelled. Instead, the Board members are providing Margery Zeller with information to be published in the April issue of "Cracker Crumbs".

TAX ISSUE will be discussed by Steve Little with Jim Krueger, followed by meeting with Pat Dubuc before proceeding.

DEVELOPMENT OF FORMER BOONDOCK AREA is starting. The Board is giving a variance for the work to continue until completion.

Respectfully submitted, June Post. Secretary

June Post

FLORIDA SKP RESORT CORONA VIRUS POLICY EMERGENCY POLICY adopted by the BOARD of DIRECTORS EFFECTIVE 19 MARCH 2020

ALL MEMBERS & VISITORS ENTERING THE PARK

Our park, for the immediate future, will remain open to accept traveling SKP members seeking a rental site, based on space availability.

However, in lieu of closing our park to non-members, we have developed a policy to both serve traveling SKP members and protect our park members. A major factor behind this policy is that as you can well imagine, many of our members are considered "high risk" under CDC and WHO definitions.

For the duration of your stay at the resort, or up to 14 days of your quarantine, whichever comes first, the following restrictions are in place.

- · Your unit must be completely self-contained. Self-isolate.
- The club house, pool, kitchen, restrooms, library, and laundry room are off limits.
- Practice the recommended protocols regarding habits to stay healthy.... frequent hand washing, disposable tissues etc.

Please call ahead to 863-735-1499, to see if there is space available, check-ins will be conducted by phone. We will initially accommodate you in our overflow lot (water, 20 Amp service) while we attempt to manage rotating placement as best, we can make "social distancing" easier.

Therefore, effective immediately, all members & visitors entering the park, acknowledges receipt of these rules. A single violation of any of these provisions may result in your death and the death of others; BE SMART! While to some, this may seem drastic, we must strive to protect our vulnerable, at risk members. We appreciate your understanding and cooperation. We can, as a community of RVers, work together to remain safe.

ALL THOSE NO LONGER SUBJECT TO SELF-ISOLATION:

Clubhouse will be open 7am-4pm daily.

Laundry is open however please bring your own sanitizing wipes to clean machines before use.

Pool is restricted to 10 people at a time. Be courteous - SHARE!

STAY HOME, STAY SAFE & STEP UP TO HELP EACH OTHER!

Members: In order to stay healthy, we must insist that all payments, drop off documents etc. to the office, mail pick be done via the mail room versus the office window. Package pick up will be an exception.

Updated: March 23, 2020